

Frontier School Division

Employee Benefits Committee

April, 2016

Committee Members

Heather Kaye

(Non-Union Support Staff Representative) Chairperson, Support Staff Liaison Committee Division Office, Winnipeg Ph: (204) 775-9741 Fax: (204) 694-5580 Email: Heather.Kaye@frontiersd.mb.ca

Keven Van Camp

Retiree Representative Ph: (204) 864-2069 Email: windance44@gmail.com

Vern Cable

United Steelworkers Representative Area 4 Office, Cranberry Portage Ph: (204) 472-3800 Fax: (204) 472-3283 Email: Vernon.Cable@frontiersd.mb.ca

Heather Paul

Frontier Teachers' Association Representative Helen Betty Osborne Ininiw Education Resource Centre Ph: (204) 359-4100 Fax: (204) 359-4803 Email: Heather.Paul@frontiersd.mb.ca

Tanya Friesen

Board of Trustees Representative Area 3, Bissett Email: Tanya.Friesen@frontiersd.mb.ca

Gerald Cattani

Secretary-Treasurer Division Office, Winnipeg Ph: (204) 775-9741 Fax: (204) 694-5580 Email: Gerald.Cattani@frontiersd.mb.ca

Janina Goldenstein

Human Resources Manager Division Office, Winnipeg Ph: (204) 775-9741 Fax: (204) 258-2068 Email: Janina.Goldenstein@frontiersd.mb.ca

Deb McDonald

Payroll Administrator Division Office, Winnipeg Ph: (204) 775-9741 Fax: (204) 775-6278 Email: Debbie.McDonald@frontiersd.mb.ca The following are the highlights of the Employee Benefits Committee's (EBC) meeting held on April 26, 2016.

Meeting Highlights

Membership

New members SSLC Chairperson Heather Kaye and FTA Representative Heather Paul were welcomed to the committee.

The committee elected Heather Kaye as Chairperson and Keven Van Camp as Vice-Chairperson for the 2015/16 school year.

2016/17 Meeting Date

The date is April 24, 2017 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. in the Winnipeg office.

Employee and Family Assistance Program (EFAP)

The Division provides all Support Staff employees, and their dependent family members with an Employee and Family Assistance Program. In addition to providing Counselling Services, the program offers a series of work-life services which includes expert advice, information, and coaching. These services are accessible online at no cost to you or your dependent family members. Services are available 24 hours per day, seven days a week, 365 days of the year.

For a comprehensive overview of the program and to access the e-services available, visit Homewood Health's website at www.homewoodhealth.com

Planning on Retiring

As a retiree you have the option to enroll in the Extended Health Benefits Plan. This is an optional benefit and must be done within 90 days of retirement.

For benefit information contact Lisa Knight, Pension and Benefits Clerk

> Phone: (204) 258-2724 Fax: (204) 258-2068